
 

 
 
 
 

“But my God shall supply all your need according to 

his riches in glory by Christ Jesus.” Philippians 4:19              April, May, June 2024 

 

Dear Prayer Warriors and Faithful Supporters,  
FURLOUGH 
Since my arrival in the USA the end of December the Lord has given 
me the opportunity to be in over 40 churches in 18 states. The Lord 
has provided several opportunities to speak in ladies’ groups and He 
has truly blessed these times. The Lord has increased my support by 
approx. $1000 per month and I am still in need of about $300 
monthly. I have booked my return flight for July 17th. I am so excited 
to be returning home to South Africa and my church family and 
ministries there.  
SOLID ROCK BAPTIST CHURCH 

The church ministry has continued to grow and move forward under the 
leadership of Matthew and Courtney Womack. Lord willing, in the next 
few weeks, the church will be moving to the new church property. 
Please pray with us as we transition into a different location and as we 
will be starting a building project for a sanctuary. Sunday services 
continue at the mission and several of the people from the mission are 
now attending and involved in the church.  
 

CHILDREN’S MINISTRIES 
The Friday night youth continues to go strong at Solid Rock Baptist 
Church and the numbers continue to increase. Womacks added a 
discipleship on Thursday nights for the teens and have seen some of the 
teenagers come to accept Christ through this program. Please pray for 
us as we try to reach these children for Christ.  
MEDICAL MINISTRY 
PLEASE PRAY…As I said in my last prayer letter I passed my nursing exams. I would ask that you 
please pray that when I return that my nursing certificate to practice is ready for me to pick up. I 
need this document in order to practice nursing. It has already been almost 2 months since I 
submitted all of my documents and I have heard no reply. God’s timing is perfect. I covet your 
prayers. Thank you as always for your continued prayers.    
          In Christ,  

          Hannah Bennett 
  

Speaking to ladies in SC 

New church property 

Friday night youth 


